
MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 9, 2025

BRAZOS COUNTY COMMISSIONERS COURT

PUBLIC HEARING

Call to Order

A public hearing of the Commissioners' Court of Brazos County, Texas was held in the
Brazos County Commissioners Courtroom in the Administration Building, 200 South
Texas Avenue, in Bryan, Brazos County, Texas, beginning at 9:17 a.m. on Tuesday,
September 9, 2025 with the following members of the Court present:

 
Kyle Kacal, Acting County Judge, Presiding;
Bentley Nettles, Commissioner of Precinct 1;
Chuck Konderla, Commissioner of Precinct 2;
Fred Brown, Commissioner of Precinct 3;
Wanda J. Watson, Commissioner of Precinct 4;
Karen McQueen, County Clerk.
The attached sheets contain the names of the citizens and officials that were in
attendance.

The Court will hear comments on the Proposed Tax Increase for 2025.
 
Interested parties are invited to attend said hearing and present their cause, if any, for or
against the tax increase for 2025.

Judge Kacal called for public comment.
Chris Barnes, resident of Precinct 2, addressed the Court concerning State Mandates.
 
Cathie Viens, resident of Precinct 4, addressed the Court concerning the calculations of
the tax rate. 
Budget Officer Nina Payne and First Assistant County Auditor Marci Turner provided
clarification.
Judge Kacal stated we are moving toward better transparency.
 



John Book, resident of Precinct 2, addressed the Court concerning the Tax Rate.
 
Cindy Wylie, resident of Precinct 1, addressed the Court concerning the Tax Rate. Ms.
Wylie submitted her statements for the minutes, it is attached hereto.
Judge Kacal and Commissioner Nettles provided clarification.
 
Judge Kacal called for comments from the Court.
Commissioner Watson stated that the Court wants to provide the best services to the
community while being fiscally responsible.
 
Commissioner Brown expressed his concerns with the financial situation the County is
currently in due to the Comptroller and Appraisal District. 
 
Commissioner Konderla shared that he agrees with Commissioner Brown on his
concerns for the position that the County is in. He also provided clarification on the
proposed tax rate. 
 
Commissioner Nettles expressed his frustrations with the unfunded State Mandates. He
also provided clarification on were the County is financially, currently having to pull from
reserves to cover the budget noting, the reserves will be depleted fast. 
 
Judge Kacal thanked the Budget team and the Court for all their hard work. He provided
clarification on the process of setting the tax rate. He stated that the County has done its
best to create a lean budget and not increase taxes.  
 
Judge Kacal thanked the public for attending and for their participation.
The Public Hearing was adjourned at 9:42 a.m.
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